
MERCER TOWNSHIP, BUTLER COUNTY 

Board of Supervisors 

152 Boomerang Road 

Harrisville, PA   16038 

mercertownship@zoominternet.net 

June 8, 2015 

 

REGULAR MEETING:  Meeting was called to order by Chairman, R. Stuchal at 7:01 pm.  Members 

present:  P. Treese, W. Walowen and Secretary L. Giesler.  Visitors present:  Tracie  

MINUTES REPORT:  Motion to accept the May minutes as printed by R. Stuchal.  Seconded by P. Treese.  

All in favor, motion carried. 

BUSINESS FROM THE FLOOR:  Tracie Frampton came to confirm below information about the 

Harrisville agreement process. 

OLD BUSINESS:  Cleanup Day:  See road report.  Harrisville agreements:  Received email from 

Harrisville’s solicitor’s office saying that Harrisville Borough will sign their agreement July 6th.  Received copy 

of Grove City Borough’s ordinance and also a copy of the agreement with their signatures. 

NEW BUSINESS:  Bid Document Acceptance:  Motion to accept Youngblood Paving for the seal coat by W. 

Walowen.  Seconded by P. Treese.  All in favor, motion carried.  Motion to accept Glenn O. Hawbaker for the 

paving bid by R. Stuchal.  Seconded by W. Walowen.  All in favor, motion carried.  Act 13 Impact Fee:  

Township will receive $34,117.86 for year 2014.  .Possible Forestville property for sewage area:  Solicitor 

suggested we attend the Sheriff’s sale.  Township will keep track of the issue.  Best Line Equipment:  

Secretary will send a credit app and tax exempt forms.  Have information for knives for our mower.   

OTHER BUSINESS:  Call Dave Neill and tell him we want less regulation not more regulation on Stormwater 

Management 

MEETING REPORTS:  BCATO:  100th year anniversary.  Main speaker was Denny Barger.  Introduced to 

vendors, accepted many proclamations.  Talked about the history and what was happening 100 years ago. 

ROAD REPORT:  5/6 closing for Steiner property at Coyer’s office.  5/11 Walsh Equipment delivered 2-24” 

culverts to repair Harmony road.  Cleaned up debris after the storm at Prairie St. Ext.  5/5 clean up day in 

township.  Dan Knox and Jonathan Lindey helped with clean up.  52 people showed up.  5/12 Centertown, 

Whitaker Roads inspected for bond release.  No visible damage.  5/22 Bid openings for paving and seal coating.  

Nine contractors attended.  Hawbaker submitted lowest bid for paving and Youngblood submitted lowest bid 

for seal coat and tar and chip.  Contacted Frank Lappa about repairing his culvert.5/27 finished cleaning ditches 

on Harmony road.  Picked up herbicide to start spraying signs.  5/28 sprayed signs in township.  5/29 and 6/1 

mowed berms.  6/2 replaced 24” culvert on Harmony Road south of Shields Road.  Bryan Risch did backhoe 

work approximately 4 hours.  Also cleaned end of culvert at Pyle’s.  Took an additional 3 hours.  6/3 and 6/4 

completed mowing and removed main boom hydraulic cylinder for repair.  Truck will be inspected this month.  

Bill from Randy Long for Wick Road for 2013 was received.  Will contact Youngblood for his roller.  Will call 

after all have been contacted about bid acceptance. 

FINANCIAL REPORT:   Gen. - $106,836  State - $69,6190  Cap. Res. - $81,939 

Motion to pay bills  and transfer $3,750 from general savings to general checking by R. Stuchal.  Seconded by 

W. Walowen.  All in favor, motion carried. 

ADJOURNMENT:  Motion to adjourn meeting at 8:48 pm by P. Treese.  Seconded by W. Walowen.  

Meeting adjourned. 

 

      Respectfully submitted, 

 

      Lori Giesler, Township Secretary/Treasurer 


